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Partnership for Ealing

Children’s Trust Board
14th June 2011, 3.30 – 5.30pm, Elizabeth Cantell Hall, Ealing Town Hall
MINUTES

Papers for this meeting are available from: 

www.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/lsp/meetings/change_for_children 

Contact Sarah Ewum, for more information: 

020 8825 7586, EwumS@ealing.gov.uk
	Attendance:

	[DA]

David Archibald

Executive Director, Children and Adults, LBE

[MB]

Michael Begley

Local Partnership Manager, Job Centre Plus

[JF]

Judith Finlay

Director, Children and Families, LBE

[VP]

Vijay Parkash

Head of Children's, Young People and Families Service, WLMHT

[TH-]

Tristan Hardman-Dodd

Policy and Performance, LBE

[SP]

Sue Porter

Platform 51

[MW]

Maggie Wilson

Head of Children’s Commissioning, LBE

[PA]

Paul Adair

Head Teacher, Castlebar School

[UG]

Ursula Gallagher

Ealing Director, Ealing, Hounslow and Hillingdon PCT Cluster

[SE]

Sarah Ewum

Policy and Performance, LBE

[NS]

Nicole Stephens

MEND 7-13 Programme Coordinator

[MP]

Marcella Phelan

Assistant Director, Planning, Commissioning and Partnerships, LBE

[MU]

Mary Umrigar

Business Manager, Performance, LBE

[CB]

Charles Barnard

Children’s Services, LBE

[LH]

Lesley Hunter

Pre-School Learning Alliance

[JA]

[IJ]

Jessica Allen

Ian Jenkins

Director, Marmot Review England

Superintendent, Ealing Police

Apologies: 

[PW]

Cllr Patricia Walker (Chair)

Portfolio Holder, Children and Young People

[AR]

Andy Rowell

Borough Commander, Ealing Police
[CG]

[JP]

Cathy Garlick

Joanna Paul

Non-Exec Director, WLMHT

Director, Ealing Community Services

[PW]

Paula Whittle

Principal of Ealing, Hammersmith and West London College




	1. 
	Welcome  and introductions, minutes
	Actions

	
	Apologises were accepted form Cllr Walker, Andy Rowell, Cathy Garlick, Joanna  Paul, Paula Whittle.


	

	2. 
	Minutes and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes from the last meeting were agreed. There were no matters arising.


	

	3.
	Verbal feedback from Ofsted/CQC inspection          
	

	
	DA updated members on the recent Ofsted inspection of the Children’s Services. Generally feedback was very positive.

The paper will be circulated after it has been published on 27th June.


	

	4.
	Update from ESCB
	

	
	JF informed the members that David Worlock was no longer chair of the Ealing Safer Communities Board. 

JF advised DA would act as interim chair until a new chair is appointed.

	

	5.
	Marmot Presentation
	

	
	JA presented the board members with an outline of the findings from the Marmot Review. These included:

· Reducing health inequalities is a matter of fairness and social justice;


· Action is needed to tackle the social gradient in health 

· Action on health inequalities requires action across all the social determinants of health;


· Reducing health inequalities is vital for the economy – cost of inaction;

· Beyond economic growth to well-being and sustainability; and
· In England, dying prematurely each year as a result of health inequalities, between 1.3 and 2.5 million extra years of life. 

The review advised that action taken to reduce health inequalities will benefit society in many ways. It will have economic benefits in reducing losses from illness associated with health inequalities. Each year in England these account for:

– Productivity losses of  £31-33B 

– Reduced tax revenue and higher welfare payments of £20-32B and increased treatment costs well in excess of £5B.

The following issues were highlighted:

· Social determinants and lifestyle drift;
· Investment;

· System and scale;

· Lack of cross cutting action – partnerships;

· Spearheads and targeting;

· Gradient;

· Hunt for quick wins; and
· Workforce capacity.
Social determinants

· Give every child the best start in life;
· Enable all young people to maximise their capabilities;

· Fair employment and good work for all;

· Ensure a healthy standard of living;

· Create and develop healthy and sustainable communities; 

· Strengthen the role and impact of ill health prevention; and
· Policy objective a: Give Every Child the Best Start in Life.

The Marmot Review considered the following recommendations:
· Increase proportion of expenditure allocated to early years;

· Support families (pre and post natal, parenting, parental; leave, transition points); and
· Quality early years and outreach.

JA stressed that it was critical to advise parents from the early years stage of a child’s life. The following were highlighted as being crucial to supporting this work:

· Early years staff;

· Parenting support; and
· Supporting parents. 
JA questioned how the partnership organisations would raise awareness of social injustice within the community.

JA also highlighted it is important that hard-to-reach groups and communities should be a focal point and perhaps they could be highlighted in the boards work programmes.

SD suggested that the Health and Wellbeing strategy would follow up on the issues discussed within the Marmot Review.

The members discussed the contents of the Marmot review. They agreed that there should be a focus on early years prevention.

JC questioned the process for developing the Early Intervention strategy and if so, whether this would improve the overall process.

PA suggested that the National School Fruit Scheme, a programme designed to provide a free piece of fruit to children ages 4-8 each day of their school journeys.

MP agreed that the links with Early Intervention Strategy and questions how to do this better would be consolidated in the overall strategy.

Interest was expressed in a cross-agency visit to Birmingham, which is regarded as performing well in this. 


	JC will arrange a preliminary meeting

	6.
	Healthy Weight Healthy Lives
	

	
	NS and LH presented the members with an update of the Ealing MEND programme.

NHS Ealing now have a number of programmes in place to help tackle childhood obesity in the borough; and have commissioned the MEND (Mind Exercise Nutrition…Do it) Programme as one of the ways to support families in Ealing.

The MEND 7-13s programme was launched in Ealing in January 2009; to date NHS Ealing have successfully delivered 10 programmes for over 100 families; and continue to run programmes across the borough; mainly working in partnership with local schools.
To build on the success of the existing 7-13 programme; with funding from NHS Ealing’s Choosing Health programme; MEND and Ealing Pre-School Learning Alliance (PSLA) have launched a new programme for children aged 0-5 years.

The MEND 0-5 project has two main elements. An intensive 10-week programme for families with a 2-4 year old child is being set up in centres throughout Ealing. 

As part of this project, the MEND 2-4 programme will be delivered at Children’s Centres across the borough; supplemented by information sessions for parents and professionals on obesity awareness and prevention.

The two-year project will help more than 1,500 families lead a healthier, fitter and happier life.  It will involve staff in Children’s Centres, schools and pre-school groups. 

JF questioned how staff would be able to measure the programme’s success?

NS advised that the children were measured and weighted pre and post programme, with one of the measures being self-esteem

This will then be collated in a report 

PA questioned if the training was undertaken during the day.

NS advised that the 7-13 groups are held after school between 5-7pm twice a week. The 2-4year group sessions are held during the daytime within Children’s Centre. The 5 - 7 age group will be held directly after school from 3.30pm to 5pm.

	

	7.
	Update from the Mental Health Partnership
	

	
	Tabish Saad was unavailable to present an update on the Mental Health Partnership.
	Agenda item added to September 2011 meeting agenda



	8.
	Draft Early Intervention Strategy
	

	
	MP presented the Early Intervention draft strategy.

The draft strategy focuses on Ealing’s vision to make Ealing a great place for every child and young person to grow up through ensuring that early intervention services are available to all children and families. Through ensuring that outcomes for children and families in Ealing were more effective through early identification and intervention. 

The Current Early Intervention Provisions available:

· Children’s Centres;

· SAFE 0-12 Service;

· Adolescent SAFE Service;

· Family Nurse Project;

· Family Intervention project;

· Parenting Programmes;

· Think Family Approach; and
· Youth Offending Early Intervention.

Members were asked to:

· To note and discuss the Draft Early Intervention strategy – attached; and
· To provide comments/amendments for inclusion by 30th June 2011.  

The following were recommended:

· That an integrated model for SAFE 0-19 is developed, combining the existing 0-12 and SAFE Adolescent Service to make the most of specialist skills and build consistent management arrangements;

· Ensure that families with the highest need have timely access to appropriate early intervention support;

· Ensure that the diverse needs of the borough’s population are addressed and that services are accessible and appropriate to all sections of the community, including children and families with a disability;

· Review management arrangements to Ensure SAFE and Social work are able to deliver on their core responsibilities; 

· Ensure that the new arrangements developed are clearly understood and accessible by partners and service users eg Schools and families; and
· Ensure that efficiency savings are achieved through more effective streamlining of provision to reduce the impact on front line services.  
UG asked how we strategically use health interventions and in what areas.

MW suggested that the strategy should focus on more advised that more health intervention areas

MP advised this would be considered and further highlighted in the final strategy. MP further advised that there would be some research into what types of intervention were most required and effective for families in Ealing.

MP welcomed feedback and advised a final strategy incorporating all comments received would be presented at the September meeting for final sign-off.

	Partners to forward any comments or suggestions for the Strategy to MP 

MP to present final draft EI strategy in September 2011 board meeting

	9.
	Police annual update on performance, Children and YP 2010/11 and priorities for 2011/12
	

	
	IJ updated the board members on the performance for Children and Young People in Ealing.

IJ advised the following:

There had been an increase in the following for 2010/11:

· Violence crime;

· Antisocial behaviour;

· Property crimes;

· Assault injury; and
· Burglary offences (although this was recognised as an increase across London). 

MP asked the Ealing Youth Action (EYA) representatives for their views of crime in Ealing.

The EYA representatives advised that there had been a decrease in the level of youth crime, and they suggested this was due to an improved relationship between the police and young people across Ealing.


	

	10.
	Update from Ealing Youth Action (EYA)
	

	
	Representatives from Ealing Youth Action (EYA) provided a progress update.

The feedback focused on the introduction of a pilot Young People’s Volunteering and Work Experience Programme, which was introduced as a result of a high interest from attendees at this years Ealing Young People’s Conference. 

The programme involves:

· The opportunity to access a wide range of work experience opportunities; 

· Volunteering at the Ealing volunteering at the Youth, Connexions and Play Service;
· Open to young people aged between 16-19; and
· Placements can last up to 12 sessions; once or twice a week.

Young people will have the choice of volunteering via two possible pathways:

Pathway one - Offering a skill

· Young people who have a specific skill such as dance, recording studio, football coaching and who wish to offer these skills. 

Pathway two - Developing new skills 

· Young people with little or no experience but who have an interest in working with young people and would like to develop their skills.

 
Young volunteers will have opportunities to:
· Increase their experience of the world of work

· Develop existing skills and gain new ones

· Gain accreditation

Members welcomed the pilot scheme and advised the preventatives of the EIA to update the board of its progress.


	

	11
	Forward agenda items
	

	
	The members discussed and agreed with the forward plan.

In addition, the following items were added:

· Early Intervention Strategy draft for sign off. 
· Marmot action plan. Members agreed to out together an action plan ahead of proposed visit to Birmingham.
	MP to bring EI strategy for final sign off at Sept 2011 meeting



	12.
	AOB and close
	

	
	The next Children and Young People’s meeting was confirmed for 13th September 2011, 3.30pm to 5.30pm, Telfer Room, Ealing Town Hall.

There were no further matters arising.
	


